
Trinity Christian School  
Board Minutes 

Special Covid-19 Zoom Meeting 
 

April 3, ,2020 
 
MISSION STATEMENT: Trinity Christian School, An Outreach Ministry of Trinity Church, commits to a partnership with 
parents to inspire academic and personal excellence in a christ-centered environment 
 
 ESLR’s ( Expected School-Wide Learning Results) 

● Faithful follower of Jesus Christ 
●  Critical Thinker 
●  Responsible Learner 
●  Servant Leader 

 
The special Covid-19 Zoom meeting was opened at 1:30??  by chairperson Sharlene Park. Members present were, John 
Barry, Bob Hensley, Kathy Coe and Debbie Torres was excused. Also present were Principal Jimmie Drummond, Sharon 
Axe and Office Manager Rhonda Rudolph. 
 
Sharlene opened in prayer.  
 
Covid-19 - Plan of Actions Discussion 
Due to the current situation we have the following items in place: 
We are still progressing forward with virtual learning  
Teachers have been amazing they just jumped right in  
We are adding more dynamics to it PS - 8th grade 
Our challenge has been not enough computers in the homes but have been able to loan out chrome books 
How will we test the students? We are working through this, watching a lot of webinars through ACSI and making decisions 
Assessments may have to wait until the Fall of 2020 
Parents have been asking about the future, we still aren't sure. 
Discussion about the length of the remaining school year?  
We want our students to be lifelong learners and we need to continue to focus on the Mission & Vision Statement along with 
the ESLR’s. It was voted on that we will continue to follow the school district and health department guidelines regarding 
school closure - MSP 
We will continue on the track we are on right now with packets and google classroom settings.  
A schedule will be set up for this.  
 
Jimmie, Sharon and Rhonda have been on many webinars during this time  
 
Church Ties - 2019-2020: 
Pastor Jim Rauch spoke at the back to school mandatory parent meeting 
Krista Young and Pastor Jim Rauch presented chapels in September 
Joe Burke spoke at small group leader dinner on August 30th 
 Pastor Jim Rauch gave the invocation and benediction for June 2019 8th grade graduation 
 Church members and TCS families worked together at the work parties in July and August 
 Principals attend church staff meetings 
 Jimmie continues to serve on the Pastor Nominating Committee 
 Principals submit bulletin announcements and monthly news articles 
 Sharon and Jimmie attend PW monthly luncheons and spoke at the PW meeting on November 12 
 Annual Fall Festival (joint church and school Outreach) was held on November 2nd 
 TCS presented a Christmas program for the PW on December 6th 
 TCS extended invitations to church members to attend 5th grade Living Museum February 18th, 4th grade California Missions February 19th and 7th & 8th 
grade science fair on February 21st 
 TCS will begin making a regular contribution based on a yearly per student rate beginning on August 2020 
 TCS chapels have an open invitation for church members to attend on Friday's in Williams Hall check school calendar 
 TCS Speech winners presented to PW on March 10 



 
Closed in prayer 
The next meeting will be April 29, 2020 @ 2:30 via Zoom 
Devotions will John and prayer will be Sharon  
Respectfully submitted , 
Rhonda Rudolph 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 


